



North Eastern Pennsylvania Intergroup

www.nepaig.org

General Forum Meeting Minutes

July 1st, 2025

IGR Meeting July 1st, 2025

Call to Order @ 7:00p
Open with Serenity Prayer

Readings

Preamble –
Declaration of Unity –
Tradition 2 –

Announcements

IGR Celebrants

Group Celebrations

IGR Board Celebrants

Last Month's Meeting Minutes

Motion to Accept Last Month's Meeting Minutes –

Chairperson's Reports

Chairperson – Shawn A.

Working alongside Waymart church for Area Share-a-Day

I believe we have a new chair person for Bridging The Gap, her name is Emily.

Focusing on finances on square.

Still searching for a potential vice chair person.

Questions:

Motion to Accept Chairperson's report -

Vice Chair - Shawn A.

Announcements

Sean: Vice Chair –

Share-a-Day: 10/11/2025 11am-3pm and looking for volunteers

Questions:

Motion to Accept Vice Chairperson's report –

Secretary – Devon E

No Report

Treasurer – Christine S.

This time last year we were at 9 or 10 thousand dollars.

Our finances are in a questionable state, but our bills are all paid.

Questions:

Shawn: How much up front cash do we need for soberstock.

Mo: We're working on that figure, we will have an answer after July 20th. Last years budget was 700, we need at least a grand for food. T-shirts last year were 800

Shawn: Is PENNCYPAA paid for

Charlie: yes

Motion to Accept Treasurer's report –

Committees Reports

Activities – Mo

Devon is working on a banner for the entrance to sobestock.

We are having a committee meeting July 20th at the CO @ 2:30pm

Brittany made an activity schedule, and she is making signs.

Still looking for a face painter.

Questions: None

Archives – Austin

Questions:

Central Office - Charlie O.

I need one box of big books and one box of soft covers.

A box of books is 212+/-

Bought a lazer printer for 450

PENNCYPAA – really impressed. It's not just young people. There's a lot of people heavily involved in community in service.

We are being pushed to get involved in the program and to show that there is a desire for involvement to the area.

Nora is going to come to the forum to say a couple things.

There is about a dozen people interested in creating a committee.

I would like to print surrounding areas flyers.

We're emailing GSO to get the group numbers.

12th Step Caller List:

Meeting List: An order has been placed.

Booker Exchange Committee:
AA Store:

Questions:

Shawn A: Not that the flyers is a bad idea but maybe we should post them to the website for this month to save on finances.

Finance – Dave Y.

Questions:

Hotline – PJ W.

Website – Kim T.

Nothing to report.

Questions:

Corrections – Glenn.

Working on a new contact from Luzerne county – Princess Morgan
Shes going to help bring meetings into Luzerne county.
We have an application, nothing can be left blank.

Questions:

None

Institutions – Jeremiah

Clark Summit is interested in having meetings at their institution.
They are going to try out zoom meetings first.

Geisinger gave a call back and they do not want any books.

Everyone who canceled their commitment last month gave enough notice to find a replacement.

Questions:

Public Information – Mandy

I need to type up an expense report of the brochures I'm going to bringing to clean slate in Scranton.

Clean Slate in Wilkes-Barre will be accepting brochures.

Questions:None

Newsletter – Bob P.

Nothing to report.

Questions:

None

Unity – vacant

No Report

Bridging the Gap – *Emily*

We are having a committee meeting next week on the 7th.
Happy to be here.

Questions:

None

Old Business

None

New Business

Motion to accept Emily as Bridging the Gap chair

Second: Devon

All in favor "I", everyone

IGR will help facilitate YPAA in NEPA

Closing

Close with the Responsibility statement.